
Memorandum 
To: Planning Commission Members 
From: Elizabeth J Corwin, PE, AICP; Planning Director 
Date: March 21, 2024 
Re: SPR24-03 AKD- Warehouse Shelter 

3365 W. Highland Road 
PIN:  11-30-200-017 

I have added this simple site plan to your agenda so that we might clear it from your workload.  The 
project involves two storage containers that were placed on site many years ago, used for storing 
inventory and tools.  The space between the two containers was used to screen and protect 
equipment from view. The owner/applicant decided at some point to cover the space between the 
two containers with a roof.  This was brought to the building department’s attention as the work 
completed without a permit. 

The owner agreed to move the containers and roof to the west as much as necessary to observe the 
required setbacks.  However, the authority for approving such a large structure rests with the 
Planning Commission alone. 

The yard where the “warehouse shelter” was placed is adjacent to the Feldman inventory overflow 
lot on the east and south, and to the vacant parcel also owned by Whelan on the west.  It may be 
visible from the rear of the Peter’s TrueValue site. 
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